
 
 
 

   
  

 
   

    
 

    
   

  
    

 
     

    
    

   
 

     
   

 
 

  
 

   
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 
  

      
   

   
 
 
 
 
 

 Notice of Environment Act Proposal 
Manitoba Environment and Climate Change invites public comment on the following 
proposal: 

SUN GRO HORTICULTURE CANADA LTD – SUGAR CREEK BOG PEAT 
HARVESTING – FILE: 6236.00 

Sun Gro Horticulture Canada Ltd. proposes to construct, operate, and recover a peat 
harvesting development at the Sugar Creek bog. The proposed development is located 
on Crown land within parts of Townships 26 and 27, Range 03, E1, and is located 
approximately 35 kilometres northwest of Riverton, MB. 

Anyone likely to be affected by the proposal and who wishes to comment, should 
contact Bryce Wood, Environment Officer, in writing or by email at 
Bryce.Wood@gov.mb.ca no later than November 18, 2024. Further information is 
available from the Public Registry: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 

Information submitted in response to this proposal will be available to the proponent and 
placed on the public registry per Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
Manitoba Environment and Climate Change 

Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard 
Winnipeg MB R3Y 0L6 

Toll-Free: 1-800-282-8069 
Fax: 204-945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 

******************** 
For publication in: 
Gimli Express Weekly – Thursday, Oct. 17, 2024 

Stonewall Teulon Tribune – Thursday, Oct. 17, 2024 
Winnipeg Free Press – Saturday, Oct. 19, 2024 
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